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It is often said that Vermont is a hard place to do business because of the state’s burdensome regulations and bureaucracy. But in some cases it should be hard, and that is what Entergy Nuclear is finding out as it seeks state approval for an increase in the power output of the Vermont Yankee nuclear power plant. 

Entergy is the Louisiana-based company that bought Vermont Yankee from its previous owners, which included Vermont’s major utilities. Nuclear power, of course, is one of the most rigorously regulated industries in America, and with reason. A poorly operated plant could threaten the health of millions of people. On a less cataclysmic scale, a poorly operated plant could become an enormous economic burden on the people depending on it for electricity. 

Entergy has now learned that Vermonters mean to defend their own interests when it comes to the operation of the state’s public utilities. That means the company must adhere to high standards with regard to openness and the release of important documents. And it must be able to show that its actions serve the public good. 

The Public Service Department, whose job it is to defend the interest of Vermont ratepayers, is concerned about the fact that if Entergy were to proceed with plans to boost output at Yankee, the performance of the plant would be less reliable. That has been the pattern at other plants. And additional down time at Yankee would require Vermont utilities to buy more expensive power on the spot market. 

Increasing output at Yankee could produce results that look good on the ledger of Entergy, but the results could look bad on the ledgers of anyone buying electricity. That includes Vermont’s businesses, including, for one, IBM. 

For the sake of improving Vermont’s business climate, it is essential that the Public Service Board and the Public Service Department continue to be tough on the business that provides an important share of the state’s electricity. Vermont’s business climate does not stand to benefit from a change that boosts the profit margin of one company at the expense of all the others. 

